
Information for visitors 

As you might be aware, works started sometime ago on the improvement of the 
cemetery carriageways and footpaths and drainage works. There will be some 
continued minor disruptions as the works progresses, however we are ensuring as 
many of the access routes through the cemetery are open as much of the time as is 
possible.   
Please read and observe the signage we are placing within the cemetery.

Current Position (October / December 2021)

The Contractor (idverde) has established a site setup which is located at the top 
of Steep Hill and next to the Catacombs which means that there is no access for 
vehicular traffic from Steep Hill to the Crematorium. Pedestrian access is also limited.

The excavation works along St. Mary at Hill Path and Doulton Path along with 
the installation of drainage and kerbs are well advanced and are expected to be 
completed by the end of October (to include resurfacing of these areas) after which 
we are hoping to have these 2 footpaths opened to the public. 

Works have now started on the grass path trial along Beeton Path and works are 
expected to be completed by end of October.

Other works programmed to start during the month of October include:  
    • The excavation and installation of drainage along Narrow Road and Lower Road          
    • The rebuilding of the steps along Reddin Hill. 
These works are programmed to be completed by late January 2022. 

We will need to close these roads/footpaths during the carrying out of these planned 
works but there will be adequate information and signage and the idverde site team 
will be more than willing to provide support if you wish to visit a grave in the area of 
work.
We do apologise for any inconvenience that this essential work maybe causing at this 
time and are doing everything we can to limit this disruption. 

Notice of works 
at West Norwood 
Cemetery
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If you have any enquiries or concerns regarding the works, please do not hesitate to contact:
 Ian Bhoorasingh, Project Manager  |    0207 926 1873  |    ibhoorasingh@lambeth.gov.uk

Start date:  
1st June 2021

Works to be undertaken: 
Drainage upgrade, roadways &  

footpaths

Proposed 
completion date: 

January 2022

SOUTH METROPOLITAN (WEST NORWOOD) CEMETERY NLHF PROJECT

 Alternatively you can visit the idverde Site Office which is located at the top of Steep Hill 
and next to the Catacombs

Works are being undertaken in conjunction with:

Follow us!
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